Loyal Nanaimo Bathtub society

General Meeting

Wednesday, November 7, 2018
ATTENDING: Wendy Johnson, Bill McGuire, Rod Grounds, Nathan Barlow, Rick Mayer, Dave Leigh, Jase Nychyporuk, Kurt Henderson, Marian Stewart, Jaime Garcia, Steve Fagan, Trevor Short, Terry Berger, Greg Peacock
 

Meeting called to order at 6:10pm and chaired by Greg Peacock
Visitors: None

Introduction of new Board Members & thank you to past Directors

Adoption of October minutes: Terry Berger moved, Rick Mayer second

 
 
Business arising from October meeting and business arising from previous meetings:   
Business arising from the AGM November 3rd: Governance Provincial requirements - Kurt accepted responsibility of Governance. Need to upload to Societies Act website. Has done the research on Bylaw requirements.  Following AGM need to add Annual Report, By-laws, Financial report.  Following guidelines moving forward from the AGM.
New Correspondence: None
 

Greg Peacock: By the December meeting we will have a 1-800 phone number for members to call in for meetings.
Thank you to past directors, Bill McGuire, John Ruttan and Margaret Johnson, now Executive members.

Minutes are now on the website, under Resources, Governance.
April 2018 minutes missing.  Wendy to send them to Greg.
Constitution and Bylaws will be uploaded to the Societies Act website and then the LNBS website.
AGM - Accept to include 3 different helmets in addition to the DOT helmets.
Nathan Barlow moved, Dave Leigh second.
Governance needs to submit to Societies Act.
Greg will advise our Insurance company as well.
Sanctioned Race organizers need to adhere to LNBS rules.

On-line registration for Sanctioned Races will be set-up to assist with planning.

Jaime Garcia: Jim Cavin, Summerland race wants to be a sanctioned race on Saturday, August 17, 2019.  They are also having a second race, a challenge race for cash prizes, not sanctioned.
Support making Great Ogopogo race, Summerland  a sanctioned race.  
Greg Peacock: The scale was taken to races and set-up but not used. In future we need to eliminate weigh-in or have volunteers take the scales and set it up.
Discussion

Pre-weigh tubs at the beginning of the season. 
Randomly weight tubs at Sanctioned races
Leave weight rule in place

Source a flat scale otherwise random weigh ins

Top three in each class will weighted at races
Proposed 2019 Sanctioned Race Schedule.
Sunday, June 2

Oak Bay Tea Party

July 1 Weekend 
Canada Day race, Departure Bay

July 13 & 14

Sproat Lake Regatta

July 21


Big Race
Saturday, August 10
KitsFest
Saturday, August 17
Great Ogopogo race, Summerland
Saturday, August 24
Tsawwassen Rotary
August 31& September 1  Silverdale,WA
All races are subject to the Sanctioned Race Committee reviewing the rules and enforcing the safety requirements.
Jase Nychyporuk - Tsawwassen race, concerns about launching tubs, shallow bay, needs a better marked finish line.  This year is suppose to be a high tide
Kirk Henderson - Tsawwassen race organizers want to give prizes. Last year wanted to give an incentive to attend race.  

Rod Grounds - Tsawwassen race organizers need some direction and have the volunteers.

Discussed as a society if we give prizes at Sanctioned races. 
Needs to be decided by the membership and voted on.  
Suggestion to offer Tow money to all tubbers that participate in races.  

No prizes more of a level playing field
Support making Tsawwassen Rotary a sanctioned race.
6:56pm - Kirk Henderson left the meeting
Marian Stewart - Asked why did Departure Bay race move from Father's Day to Canada Day?
The park was booked on Father's Day and the tides were not good.  We wanted to make it more of an event with the Beer Garden, Food Trucks, Activities.  The Beer Garden raised $1000 for LNBS. The 4pm start was due to tides and following the Maffeo Sutton Canada Day activities.  Societies intention last year was to step up the sanctioned races and encourage participation. 

KitsFest has signed a five year agreement with Vancouver Parks Board to hold their event on the same weekend.  LNBS has agreed to participate.  We need to be involved with mainland events.  Less people are participating in all types of racing. Media coverage promoted in BC,AB, WA as well as on the island.

Pacific Yachting magazine centre piece ad and photos.

Complimentary booth at Vancouver Boat Show.
Steve Fagan: We need more coverage of the race, a helicopter following from Entrance Island. A drone on the finish line. Live radio coverage of the finish line.

Radio stations at the finish line does cut-in with interviews

Video of the race at the finish line. Challenge to see screens in the sun.

Need someone doing the social media.

John was unable to attend tonight. He has the Treasurer information to pass onto the new Treasurer.
Committees
Elaine Nelson Hosak is interested in being a Director and involved with Sponsorship but due to family emergency unable to attend the AGM. Will research if we can have a special meeting to vote her in as a Director.

Sanctioned Race Committee Chair - Jaime Garcia volunteered
Governance - TBC
Finance / Treasurer - Kurt Henderson
Rules Committee Chair - Nathan Barlow

Promotions, Merchandise, Sponsorship & Recognition (includes Grant applications) - Greg Peacock, Elaine Nelson Hosak, Steve Fagan, Dave Leigh
Safety & Communications Committee Chair- Rod Grounds, Walter Anderson (Communications)
Entertainment Bathtub Weekend & Park - Rick Mayer

Parade - Terry Berger
Secretary, Race Registration & Results, Membership & Tubbers list - Wendy Johnson

Kevin Saunders is interested in history, museum, governance
Rick put forward to other promoters to do the entertainment in the park. In the past we have had challenges. Jerry Hong did the concert last year and Beer Garden. Continue to let Jerry do it again for 2019.
Suggest Jase and Will (barge) get involved with Sanctioned Races
Dave will help with Sponsorship and getting new tubbers involved.
Terry will look after the parade. Encourage tubbers to participate in parade.

Richard has a location on Fry Street available for office.  Needs a work party to get the space ready.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25pm.  Rod Grounds moved, Nathan Barlow second

 

Next General Meeting: Wednesday, December 5, 2018 at 6:00pm at new office, 170 Wallace Street
Park behind the building, entrance off parking lot.

